[image: ]
Cadbury Heath Healthcare Patient Newsletter (Feb 2025) 
The Partners and Team at Cadbury Heath Healthcare would like to wish all our patients and their families a happy and healthy New Year. 
With a new year comes intentions of new goals, for some this can be exciting and a challenge of a new start but for others the expectation of the new year can be overwhelming. When reflecting on the past year and the year ahead it is important to be kind to yourself and congratulate yourself on every small win you may have.  
It is worth remembering that we are still in Winter, and this season brings with it the prospect of cold and flu viruses.  The cold weather can also affect people in many ways. If you find this season a struggle, please contact us as we can offer advice and support.  


NO WINTER LASTS FOREVER, NO SPRING SKIPS ITS TURN. (Hal Borland)

PRACTICE NEWS: 
During 2024 we have been busy with recruitment. Cadbury Heath Healthcare have recruited 3 new GP’s Dr Diana Rodrigues, Dr Catherine Mathews and Dr Florence Ingham. We have two new pharmacists Ella and Olo. We have a new nurse Emily Wade and five new receptionists, Gemma, Sally, Lilly, Hannah and Jayne.  
At the end of January 2025, we welcomed a new GP to Cadbury Heath, Dr Jenny Kitson. There will be further GP recruitment news to follow this year. 
We have said goodbye to Nurse Amy Gibson, Vanessa Clow, Angela Sullivan, Tanya Crew, Tina Bell Lynn Dufty, Jenna Van Dyck and Nina Rajska. 




PRATICE STATISTICS: 
During 2024 Cadbury Heath Healthcare provided 76,897 overall appointments. Unfortunately, during that year, 4,542 appointments were missed due to patients not turning up.  These were appointment slots that could have been used by other patients. If you are unable to attend a booked appointment, please be courteous and helpful to other patients by letting us know as soon you are able. You don’t need to wait in a phone queue to cancel an appointment, our phone system can do this for you, please listen for the Check and Cancel option. 



Patient Participation Group (PPG)
Your PPG needs you…
Do you want to be involved with our practice and shape its future? 
Do you like volunteering?
We are seeking to appoint a Chair, Secretary and new members.
The PPG is a vital means of communication between the practice, the patients and the wider community.
Due to natural rotation of PPG members, we now can open this valuable role out to new members.
This is an integral part of our practice where we welcome suggestions, ideas, anonymised feedback and a willingness to get involved.
Dr Taylor, and either the Practice Manager or Operations Manager will be in attendance from the practice.
We meet 4 - 6 times per year and we will shortly be moving these meetings to the evening to widen access. 
The PPG can only work based on the contribution and enthusiasm of its members. So, we are also delighted to be able to offer the opportunity for you to take on the role of Chair or Secretary of the group.
We have a PPG members pack available which outlines the roles and the terms of reference for the group.
We invite you to make contact about this role for an informal discussion and to help you decide if this role is for you. We look forward to hearing from you.
Christmas Jumper Day 2024
The staff of Cadbury Heath held a raffle during December.  We managed to raise £335 which was donated to the following charities: 
The Float Group 
The Harvey Hext Trust 
St Peters Hospice 
And Southmead Hospital Charities

Friends and Family 
Thank you to everyone who took part in our Friends and Family Test in December. As a team, we read every single bit of feedback because it makes a real difference to the practice. If you’ve had an appointment with us in January, please leave us feedback, it will only take a few seconds!

Patient Samples 
We have recently invested in a new patient sample box. 
This green box is situated to the right of our foyer area, it is green and is clearly labelled. 
If you are asked to produce a sample you no longer need to queue to hand it to a receptionist, please just lift the lid and place in the box. Thank you. 



Winter Health 
Who's most at risk from cold weather?
Some people are more vulnerable to the effects of cold weather. This includes:
· people aged 65 and older
· babies and children under the age of 5
· people on a low income (often cannot afford heating)
· people who have a long-term health condition
· people with a disability
· pregnant women
· people who have a mental health condition
You can get help and advice from:
· a pharmacy – pharmacists can give treatment advice for a range of minor illnesses and can tell you if you need to see a doctor
· your GP – you may be able to speak to a GP online or over the phone, or go in for an appointment if they think you need to
· NHS 111 – go to 111.nhs.uk or call 111 if you have an urgent medical problem and you are not sure what to do
The sooner you get advice, the sooner you're likely to get better.
In an emergency, go to A&E immediately or call 999.
Stay Well This Winter - BNSSG Healthier Together
Winter can be a magical season but also a challenging time for our health and wellbeing.
Colder weather can make existing health problems worse, increase the risk of a fall and make us more vulnerable to winter respiratory illness – especially for people who are 65 or older or who have long-term health conditions like heart disease, asthma or diabetes.
Meanwhile cost-of-living worries, for example from higher heating bills during the colder winter months, can also increase stress and anxiety and affect our mental wellbeing.
Fortunately, there is lots of support available from health, council and voluntary sector services in Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire.
Explore our webpages for helpful advice and links to organisations who can offer support to help you, and your family stay well this winter.
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Hangover.
Grazed knee.
Sore throat.
Cough.

Unsure?
Confused?
Need help?
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Diarrhoea.
Runny Nose.

Painful cough.

Headache.

Unwell.
Vomiting.
Ear pain.
Back ache.

If you cannot get
to the GP and it
is not getting any
better.

A&E or 999
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A helping hand to a healthier life





